June 5.1989

Mr. Richard Mason, Prin. Sanitary Engr. CT DEP Water Compliance Unit 165 Capitol Ave. Hartford, CT 06106

RE: NPDES Permit DEP/WPC-138-023;CT 0002984

Dear Mr. Mason:

I would like to request that the reporting of the total Cyanide from our plating wastewaters be reported for the monthly DMR in the outfall discharge (008) rather than from the individual treatment process step (discharge 008A) as is now the procedure.

This would still be providing the necessary data i.e. the ammenable cyanide from the cyanide treatment process and the total cyanide discharged at the outfall, but would avoid any misunderstanding of values which would be reported from the step process.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

John Fleming (203) 385-3964